
January 2017

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE

Crews Preparing for Construction
Next Two Weeks
Over the next two weeks, residents and businesses can expect 
to see construction activities in the area as part of work to double 
track the coastal rail line and replace the bridge over the San Elijo 
Lagoon. The work will include: 

• Relocating signage, including plaques, throughout the project 
area in close coordination with the Cardiff 101 Association.
The signage will be re-installed after the project is complete. 

• Installing temporary Environmentally Sensitive Area (ESA) 
fencing to delineate vegetation and lagoon boundaries. 

• Installing silt fencing, or a temporary barrier, around the bridge 
to protect the water quality of the lagoon from sediment.

• Delivering temporary dirt � ll to build access roads. A southern 
access road will be built off Coast Highway 101 near the 
Gateway Parcel. Trucks will � rst enter at the N. Rios Avenue 
Trailhead at the southern end of the lagoon to bring in the dirt
for the Coast Highway 101 access road. A second temporary 
access road will be constructed off San Elijo Avenue, near 
Manchester Avenue. 

• Installing lagoon trail closure signs near lagoon trail entry
points to notify hikers of closed trails. Please pay close 
attention to trail closures for your safety. 

• Clearing and grubbing the project area, including removing all 
landscaping to prepare the area for construction.*

Work will take place Monday through Friday, between the hours 
of 7 a.m. and 5 p.m. with night work as needed. Residents can 
expect to see heavy equipment in the project area, noise, and 
traf� c impacts as crews conduct their work. Information updates 
on the work locations, dates and times can be found on the 
project website at: KeepSanDiegoMoving.com/BuildNCC.

*Please note that although some trees and landscaping will need to be
removed to make room for the new construction, they will be replaced
with new landscaping at the end of the construction phase.
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About the San Elijo Lagoon Double Track Project
The San Elijo Lagoon Double Track Project is a $75.7 million 
project that will add 1.5 miles of new double track from Cardiff-by-
the-Sea to the southern border of the San Elijo Lagoon, replace 
the wooden trestle bridge over the San Elijo Lagoon with a modern 
concrete bridge, construct a new pedestrian undercrossing at 
the south end of the lagoon, and improve the signal and grade 
crossing at Chester� eld Drive. This project is part of Build NCC
and will take approximately two years to complete.

Si desea obtener información en español por favor comuníquese al
(619) 699-1950 o pio@sandag.org.


